
Submitter: April Bailey 

On Behalf Of: Neskowin Republicans 

Committee: Senate Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB210 

210 As a precinct committee person I have watched several ballot counts on election 

day. I have also worked on election integrity issues, especially in regards to voters on 

the voter rolls despite having filed a national move request outside of the state of 

Oregon. While I believe our county clerk follows all election laws, it is obvious that no 

election can operate with integrity if voters can vote by mail. The first problem being 

the most expensive problem: Oregon counties mail out double ballots, ballots for non-

residents, ballots to 16 year olds, ballots to illegal aliens and ballots to old addresses. 

This is a colossal waste of money and rife for fraudulent voting. The second problem 

is that no county needs 2 weeks to count votes and unless the state forces counties 

to accept votes via mail. Elections would help up better to accusations of fraud if 

ballot counting were finished the same day. For these, and multiple other reasons, 

please vote YES on SB 210.—Republican PCP  


